
  
 

Minutes of the Harbour Committee 
 

22 March 2021 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillor Amil (Chairwoman) 
 

Councillors Barrand, Bye, Carter, Dudley (Vice-Chair), O'Dwyer, Ellery and Mills  
 

External Advisors: Mr Young and Mr Ellis 
 

(Also in attendance:  Councillor Darren Cowell and Councillor Mike Morey)  

 

 
102. Apologies  

 
It was reported that Mr Mike Stewart’s (external advisor) term of office had ceased.  
Mr Stewart’s contribution to the Committee over the years was noted. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Mr Blazeby and Mr Day. 
 

103. Tor Bay Harbour Operational Moorings and Facilities Policy  
 
The Harbour Master presented the submitted report which advised that the harbour 
authority operates a Harbour Asset Management Plan (AMP) to ensure that such 
‘lands, buildings and property’ are effectively and efficiently employed to further the 
aims of both the harbour authority as an undertaking and the wider aims of the 
Council. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the updated Asset Management Plan be adopted. 
 

104. Port Marine Safety Code and Health and Safety Report  
 
The Harbour Master presented the submitted report, the terms and conditions and 
the requirements for an annual review.  It was suggested the mooring caps were 
lifted and the impact on managing the harbours, combined with grammar and 
typographical amendments to the presented document.  The Committee also 
discussed the regulation of overnight stays on vessels as a form of holiday 
accommodation and the powers the Harbour Master has to resolve matters. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the Operational Moorings and Facilities Policy be adopted. 
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105. Budget Monitoring  
 
The Committee received the submitted report which set out the overall budgetary 
position for Tor Bay Harbour Authority as at November 2020 compared with 
approved budgets. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the report and adjustments to the Reserve Funds shown in Appendix 1 of the 
submitted report be noted. 
 

106. Tor Bay Harbour Business Plan 2021-2022  
 
The Committee considered the submitted report which set out the business plan for 
2021/22.  The Committee discussed dredging plans for the harbours and leisure 
use of the harbours was referred to.  The Committee noted the recent attraction of 
cruise liners to the bay and future opportunities.   
 
Resolved:   
 
That the report be noted, subject to the inclusion of additional Performance 
Indicators and the Risk of Asset Management being updated.   
 

107. Harbour Liaison Forum Minutes  
 
The Committee noted the attached Harbour Liaison Forum Minutes. 
 

108. Work Programme 2021/22  
 
The Committee noted the submitted work programme.  
 
 
 
 

Chairwoman 
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